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The dust is beginning to settle this year, with only 
eight weeks left. I cannot help but be humbled and 
grateful that God used us all as a team. Yes. It 
includes you. Without God using you to pray and 
finance our ministry, there would be no Gospel of 
God Ministries, and no training of evangelists and 
the church lay persons. There would be no supplies 
to our leaders, giving them what they need. There 
would be no funding for evangelists so they can go 
out and share the Gospel of hope with broken, lost 
people. There would be no video and audio team 
producing content to help encourage your faith in 
Jesus. There would be no babies being saved from 
the horrific murder of abortion. There would be no 
opportunity to speak with unbelievers in the open 
air because the evangelist would not be out 
sharing. There would be no curriculums that have 
trained thousands since we founded this ministry in 
2009. There would be no Christian encouraged by 
the public proclamation of God’s word.  
 
However, there is all of this because of your faithful 
giving and praying. Thank you.  
  
This newsletter will cover some of the places our 
teams have been this year and the training and 
preaching we got to do. We will also give a harvest 
field report and provide an update on my family on 
the back of the newsletter.  

625,000 people have heard the Gospel so far this 
year 

547 teams have gone out to share the Gospel 

12 Babies have been saved from death. Keep 
praying!
27,855  tracts have been given out 

52 people have been trained in evangelism

35 Bibles have been handed out 

115 people said they are Christians only 5 
could share biblically sound Gospel.   

Jeremiah 31:33      
I will put my law within 

them, and I will write it on 
their hearts. And I will be 

their God, and they shall be 
my people.      
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We sent nine different teams out to the state fair this year. Over 
100,000 people heard the Gospel from our teams this year. Over 
7,000 tracts were given out. Many Christians were encouraged in 
their faith, unbelievers asked about true salvation, and mockers 
hurled insults.  
 
Our need to finish strong financially has never been more critical with 
the goals we have set for our ten-year vision. We are behind on our 
faith budget this year, around 65k. Please pray about how God would 
have you be a part. God is so faithful we cannot doubt Him now; if 
you know of anyone who needs to know about GGM, email us below.  

I am reading the book of Ezekiel right now, and as I was reading this morning, the last five words of Ezekiel 
5:17 stuck in my mind and heart, “I, the Lord, have spoken.” In this context, the truth that the Lord had spoken 
to Israel and Judah was judgment. Because they had sought other gods and sacrificed their children to these 
other gods, God would judge them with pestilence, the sword, and famine. The above paragraph is sobering 
and heart-wrenching. Nevertheless, the last five words of seventeen should encourage us and humble us.  
 
It should encourage us because the Lord has spoken; we can take His truth to His creation and allow them to 
respond to the mercy found in Jesus. This year, we went to the Middle East to encourage missionaries because 
the Lord has spoken. We traveled to different states and towns throughout America this year, from Hollywood, 
California, to Fort Myers, Florida, because God has spoken. This year, we taught and preached in Maputo, 
Mozambique, because God has spoken. There is a standard—the Bible—that everyone will submit to now or be 
judged later.   
 
It is our job as a ministry to humbly take this word to them and give them the opportunity right now to believe in 
Jesus. We need urgency and brokenness over our sins and our nation’s sins.    
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The picture on (Pg 1) is of two churches that came together 
for an evangelism conference that I led on how to share their 
faith with opposing beliefs. The older guy on the far right of 
the picture (Pg 1) thanked me for making the teaching so 
clear and full of practical application. This is very humbling. 
Thank you for allowing me to go over and serve the body of 
Christ this way.  
  
We also got to be a part of advising on a water project that 
will bring water to a village without water since 2019. The 
government has forgotten about these people and their 
needs, but Jesus has not. This will be a fantastic opportunity 
to talk about Jesus, the true living water that gave this village 
their needed physical water. Here is a picture of a local 
pastor sharing that truth with the village. 

We were able to go in and encourage missionaries who are working through how to start an 
international church. They sacrifice creature comforters when serving the Lord in their context. The 
physical heat in the Middle East, at sunset and hours after, can still be 95 degrees. The A/C units 
do not work, so they mostly sleep and live in non-air-conditioned homes. They open the windows 
to let the air in, and the house fills with dust and noise from the street below.  
 
At times, people blare loudspeakers containing the reading of the Qur’an right toward their homes. 
It can blast eight hours a day when people find out the missionaries are not Muslim. This is part of 
living as a missionary in the Middle East.
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Ella will be turning eighteen this year, and she is now a certified EMT and is 
currently working through a local EMT Cadet program. She cannot officially 
work as an EMT until she is eighteen but hopes to become a part-time EMT. 
She will attend one of the local Community Colleges to finish her Associate’s 
In Science. She will transfer to East Carolina University to complete her BS 
In Nursing. Her love for animals continues growing, and she has a part-time 
job working at a dog-sitting company. She enjoys spending time with her 
boyfriend, Daniel, and being outside hiking, hunting, and boating.   

Emily is twelve this year and is in the sixth grade. She also started a new 
school this year and has adjusted quite nicely. She made the volleyball 
team, and her team won their championship and conference game in 1st 
place! Emily has had a minor hiccup in her health. She has been diagnosed 
with Wolfe Parkinson’s Disorder. She will have a procedure soon to take 
care of this issue. The procedure has a 98 percent success rate. Please 
pray for Emily that the procedure will be a success and that she will recover 
well. Regardless of what she is going through, she still loves hanging with 
friends, shooting guns, and wants to kill her first deer this year.

Liz is fifteen years old and  freshman this year. Though school is not her 
favorite, she has started at the same new school as Emily and has 
adjusted well. She is looking at either going into the military or starting her 
own business. Her volleyball team made it to the championship this year. 
Right now, she is helping with basketball. She likes spending time on the 
lake, hunting, and hanging out with her friends.  
 

Merry Christmas

From our family to yours; we hope everyone remembers and celebrates 
the birth of Christ this Christmas season.     
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